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FROM THE CHAIRMAN'S DESK

One of the many joys of living on the Highveld is how visible the changes of the seasons are. | recall
that when | lived in East London the only real changes of the seasons came in temperature and weather
variations but up here the seasons are bold in their dress. The splendour of our Autumn colours is
guite dramatic and the browns and greys of winter are unmistakable. Likewise the fresh greens of
spring followed by the lush dark green of summer are a constant declaration of where our year is.

| once read somewhere that change is the true sign of anything living and so it must be with our
organisation. | have had the privilege of leading this club for seven years now and | believe that is
more than long enough for anyone to hold an office whether it is in a business or a club. Change must
therefore come and come it will at our next AGM where | am resolved to stand down as your chair. |
will still be available to serve on the committee in whatever capacity where | can contribute but the
committee also needs new blood as its seasons must also change. We are working on this and | also
appeal to members to give this some thought before our next AGM which is in August. If you are
inspired to serve please let us know or if you know of a potential new member approach that person
and ask them to accept a nomination as a committee member. The more folk we have the better it
is, as it becomes possible to spread the load.

Some clubs have a constitutional limit on how long various office bearers may serve and this could
well be a good idea to consider for the future.

It has been said that the only person who looks forward to change is a baby with a dirty nappy but |
am convinced that not only is it necessary but healthy as well and after all we should ALL have the
health of our club at heart.

Having got that off my chest | would like to reflect on the really enjoyable events which we have had
recently. The run to the Vaal, the last club Sunday and the Sunbeam Club Dam Busters run were all
most enjoyable and remind us how much enjoyment our passion for old vehicles can provide.

Until next month, safe and happy motoring.

lan Holmes.



THIS MONTH'S COVER

Spot the odd one out

/HAPPY BIRTHDAY! [ NEW MEMBERS )
Many Happy Returns to: Again this month we welcome one new member to the VVC
lan Bailes family. Charl Coetzee has joined the club and he lives in
Wally Bellairs Ferndale. Charl has recently added a 1937 Vauxhall 12/4 to
Denis Bottomley his garage and we wish him many happy miles and smiles
Harry Boys in the Vauxhall.
Vic Fear

So, it's a Sunday morning and | have the deadline to get copy

Courtney Watson in to the editor for the newsletter. | sit here and have no idea

George Lezard

Hans Burri what to chat about. Maybe a bit of disappointment that after
Walter Seiler the appeal for members to get more involved with the running
Harry Shutler of the club, fell on deaf ears (or blind eyes), makes me wonder
lan Simpson where we are headed as a movement. I'm generalising now,

Wynand Swanepoel as this problem is not only restricted to VVC, but is a worldwide
Hentie Erasmus phenomenon. It seems to me that people are too busy these
Tony Britten days to get involved, or is it that it's always better to let
Jeffrey Morrow somebody else do the work and just to go for the ride. Well,
Erhard Langanke | believe that if you want to follow a passion, in our case early
Michael Barter motoring, one should get involved as that is the best, quickest
James Jordan and most interesting way to learn about the passion. Over
Detlev Borner the past 40 years | have met some unbelievable people,

Dennis Denysschen
Barrie Swanepoel
Brian Bruce
Shane Fitzpatrick
Stanley Rothbart
Brian Rowlings
Martin Kaiser
Andrew Savides

memorable characters and had amazing fun. Above all I've
learnt a hell of a lot about motoring history. So it follows that
| have also gained an appreciation for other mechanical
devices and inventions. But all this was helped along because
| was prepared to get involved.

There is still more to be learnt and things to be done, but it
is now time for me to step aside and let someone else have

Please join us some of the fun. So all of you willing to help, form a queue
on Friday ev_enings at the door and get involved. I've said my bit again, sorry for
at the club,in the that but | do get a bit carried away.

“Milk Bar”

for a few rounds! / %ve fun Vintage Motoring, Noel /
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& SAVVA Technical Tip — Axle Stands

Having been around for quite a few years and playing amateur mechanic for
longer than | can remember | didn’t realise how sloppy | was getting — until
that is:

7
CaLTIP

S S
9 yp 10T

My trolley jack was getting a bit long in the tooth and not lifting as high as it should
so | decided to spend some of my hard earned cash and buy a new one. Great excitement
— a big blue job and of course made in China.

| couldn’t wait to unpack it and see how high it would go. | placed it under the front cross
member of the car | was working on and jacked it to the maximum. Rightly enough, it
went far higher than my old one.

Sometime later | was about to crawl under the car to check something or the other
when all hell broke loose. Because of all the oil under the frontcross member and the
high angle the new jack lifted it up to the jack slipped off the cross member slipping
between the cross member and the bumper.

The damage to the grill and surrounding area was catastrophic to say the least.

After muttering a few obscenities | realised the damage was unimportant compared to
how my head could have been reshaped if | had been under the car. | was also reminded
that if you jack a car up using the frontcross member, it is advisable the release the
handbrake and select neutral.

Next to where this happened stood four adjustable axle stands, which, if placed under the
suspension, could have saved hours of panel beating, re-painting etc.

There is an expression — something about teaching old dogs new tricks. Well, even after
all these years | think this old dog hasn’t necessarily learnt a new trick but has been
reminded of one he was told about many years ago. | promise | will always use axle
stands in the future.




A Car and Driver to Remember
By Brian Lawlor

In the late sixties when my office was in Braamfontein, my daily trip to the office was along Oxford Road.
During this period | was joined by a man who drove a vintage Austin Chummy motorcar.

Because of my interest and ownership of a vintage Austin, | made his acquaintance. His name was
Lieut.-Colonel Cherrington and he had been in the British Army in World War |. He had bought the Austin
Chummy new in 1926 when he was living in the Eastern Transvaal, so the car, in its early years, spent
much of its time on dirt roads.

He later came to live in Johannesburg and was employed by Merz and McClellan, who were the
consulting engineers to Eskom, and whose offices were in the Saker’s building in Eloff Street.

He told me that the car, at this stage, had done over 200 000 miles and had a few replacements, such
as an engine rebore at 80 000 miles and a magneto coil and canvas hood.

When | met him his Austin had been daily transport to and from his office for years.

Hi appearance was always very smart. He always was well dressed and sported a trim Homburg hat.
At this stage he must have been well into his seventies, but always carried himself in an impeccable
military manner.

Our chats, mostly along Oxford Road, lasted quite a while. Unfortunately, one evening on his way home
he suffered a heart attack and died, where Oxford levels off and the Austin left the road and was
damaged.

It is not clear what happened to the car but, | believe, it was bought by the Austin Agents in Johannesburg,

Sydney Clow, who repaired the car and used it for a while. | often wonder what became of Cherrington’s
Baby car.

Lieut-Colonel Cherrington and his baby car



May Day - May Day - Bum Dusters 2014
This report is from a mole deeply embedded in the Sunbeam Club’s committee.
A final summation and confirmation of the facts are awaited.
On a glorious day the magnificent communistic holiday, widely referred to as May Day, was celebrated
by the wekkers and capitalistic running dogs of imperialism alike.
The elite arrived in their vehicles much loved by riders of the gravy train; the hoi polloi shambled in
aboard their Rootes Group chariots.
The conveners of the ‘Fun Run’ had been adequately trained in deception and misdirection while
holidaying in their favourite gulag. In order to protect their identities our mole has used the given names
only: Harriski and Abrief, boys whatta bunch!
About 30 victims in four-wheel vehicles and a solo entry on a BMTroubleU were led a merry dance
through the more salubrious back roads of a leafy southern Gauteng. The pain of seeing how the ruling
classes live was part of the plan and vast sweeping, grandiose homes of many hectares (eat your heart
out Nkandla) were encountered around Henley-on-Klip and Walkerville (commonly referred to as Cass
City).
Speaking of Cass, it was confirmed that a member of that clan was seen consorting with a young blonde
lady. He was delayed by a truculent battery (yeah, right!) and was then seen with a wry smile at the
prize giving gulping down energy drinks.
There were three drivers with identical final scores: lan Holmes, Guido Kaiser, and Clive Woolley.
One soviet sympathiser, a Comrade Paraski, suggested a fiendish plan to sieve through these imposters
and after a bloodless shootout (golf balls were employed), the capitalist winner was imperialistic winner
was in a haughty Bentley convertible CI.
That den of sumptuousness and fine foods, the South Downs Golf Club, provided an enclosed area
for the participants and food and booze were offered at very reasonable prices.
Prizes, amid some sobbing and shouts of ‘Il wuz robbed’, were distributed and Comrade Paraski ensured
that a memento in the form of an attractive coaster with the Bum Dusters image reached each driver.

Postscript and final confirmation just in from the Kremlin:

Due to translation from the original Cyrillic to English, please note that the following corrections that
must be obeyed:

Bum Dusters should read Dam Busters

Congratulations for a successful event and huge thanks go to Harry and Aletta Boys and the Sunbeam
committee

John Allison deserves kudos for his continuing enthusiasm for the Dam Busters Run

The aforementioned blonde was Ms Phyllis Morris of The Swift Industrial Supply Company

Phyllis showed her range of car products and ensured that all the entrants received a gift

Thanks go to Colin at Midas Northcliff for the winners’ prizes

Comrade Paraski was outed as John Allison whose company Parasky funded not only the Dam Busters
coaster, but also provided a sweep in the form of Sam, a true Zimbabwean mechanic.

Brian Hough



What speed limits do
By Henry Watermeyer

Many of us have over the years puzzled over why British cars and bikes of the first 30 years or so of
last century are such poor performers. Yes we all know how the Americans had large swaths of country
to travel in and such bad roads that they had to develop suitable machines. But why did the British
manage to fail so miserably to produce, in any numbers, cars or motor cycles of performance during
that time?

Bentleys, Lagondas, Vauxhalls and a few other high end, read expensive, cars and bikes like Sunbeams,
could be termed performance vehicles but for the most part their products were mediocre performers.

Recently while reading the Humber Register magazine from earlier this year | came across an article
written by that esteemed automotive historian John Tarring, which revealed some very interesting facts
about early motoring in Britain.

In 1896 the national speed limit was set at 12 mph or just under 20 kph. The limit was raised in 1903
to 20 mph or 32 kph. This limit stayed in place until 1930 when it was abolished except where indicated,
presumably in towns and villages.

The ability to travel at speeds of above 20 mph resulted in so many accidents that in 1934 a national
speed limit of 30 mph was introduced in built up areas, defined as areas where street lights were less
than 200 yards apart. As far as | can remember this remains in place in the UK.

It is small wonder then that there was no interest in building performance vehicles. Or even cars and
bikes capable of running at what we now regard as reasonable speeds. Also no need for four wheel
brakes. No wonder there were so many accidents when the limit was lifted.

It seems reasonable to conclude that rather than producing
faster safer cars, these speed limits hindered the
development of the motor industry in Britain drastically.

In fact it may have been only after the second world war
that things improved. My 1935 MG is a great little car but
it was the Lotus of its era as of course were selected
Rileys.

The VSCC started with a limited number of eligible
marques post 1930 and thus defined the Vintage era.
Why they bothered with any general cars of the twenties
| don't know. Selected post 1930 vehicles such as Riley,
MG and a couple of others were deemed to count a

real cars, the rest did not. It is easy to see why.

So let us question all kinds of ridiculous restrictions
that are aimed at slowing down or preventing

development

Evolution is good.



Run to Wild Goose on the Vaal
13 April 2014

Close to forty members enjoyed a lovely run down to Don Lindsay’s magnificent property on the Vaal
River on Sunday the 13th April.

Once again the weather played ball and the setting was perfect for a wonderful picnic and fellowship
on the green lawns beside the river.

Participants were treated to magnificent scrambled eggs on arrival by Michele and then proceeded to
set themselves up for a lovely picnic or braai whatever being their choice. There were a few who took
longer to find the spot as sometimes happens but all in all a great day was had by all.

PHOTOS CLOCKWISE:

Don & Michele

Aline up of some of the cars

Don’s magnificent Pontiac

Tucking in to their delicacies of choice.



[SPOTTED]
RED CAR DAY

NASHING AT THE /T

RED CAR DAY APRIL MEET

MY KAPITAN, MY KAPITAN

IF IT'S RED DAY IT MUST BE ALFA DAY

'VE GOTA RED INTERIOR SIR

A SEA OF Rep

IT'S AN MG...RIGHT!



2014 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

(Subject to amendment — see Magazine & Notice board for more current information)
To be arranged (other ideas will be welcome!): - Concours d’'Whatsit; Brian’s Fun Run;
Social evening; Monthly breakfasts (usually 2nd Sunday of month)

MAY
May
May
May
May
May
JUNE
Jun
Jun
Jun
Jun
Jun
JULY
Jul
Jul
Jul 27
Jul 27
AUGUST
Aug 3
Aug 10
Aug
Aug 31

SEPTEMBER

Sept  6/7
Sep 20
Sep 21
Sep 24
Sep
Sep 28
OCTOBER
Oct 19
Oct 26
Oct 26

NOVEMBER
9to 11 CVMC

Nov
Nov 30

DECEMBER

Dec 7
Dec 28

14-17

24127

SUNBM
SAVVA
VSCC
VVC
PMC

VVC
EPVCC
VMC/IJHMT
vvC

vvC

CMC
vvC
VVC
VVC

POMC
VVC
POMC
vvC

VOW
SAVVA
PR
SAVVA
MOD A
VVC

PR

STUDEBAKER

VVC

vvC

VVC
VVC

DAM BUSTERS RALLY - SUNBEAM CLUB
EDWARDIAN/VETERAN RUN & DIAMOND JUBILEE
Cars in the Park (VSCC — Pietermaritzburg)
Motorcycle day with VMC & CMC

Mampoer Tour — Pretoria

Breakfast Run to Lemon Tree , Cullinan — Kobus v Jaarsveld
Milligan Rally

DJ REMEMBERANCE RUN

JOHN MEIRING - HEART DISEASES & PREVENTION - 6 pm
American Cars & Bikes with Piston Ring

1000 Bike Show (CMC — Johannesburg)

Winter Run to Wigwam in Rustenburg

Veteran Car Run from Military Museum to Clubhouse
Post Vintage Cars & Bikes & Flea Market

Cars in the Park (POMC — Pretoria)
Kenjara Lodge Lunch Run
Magnum Rally

AGM

Wheels on the Vaal (VOWC — Vereeniging)
SAVVA AGM

Piston Ring Swop Meet

National Drive it Day! SAVVA

FORD MODEL A CONVENTION BLOEMFONTEIN
Post-45 Cars & Bikes & Buick Club

Motoring Memories Piston Ring
Studebaker Club Show Day Smuts House
Sports Cars, Bikes, BDC & Flea Market

Fairest Cape Motorcycle Tour CVMC
Veteran Cars & Bikes

Christmas Lunch — venue to be advised
Christmas Meeting




CLUB FUNNIES

A man breaks down on the highway and pulls over onto the hard shoulder of the road.
He gets out opens his boot, letting out two dirty old men in raincoats who then proceed
to either end of the car flapping their coats and exposing themselves to the passing traffic.
When the police question the motorist he tells them.... “Well officers these are my
emergency flashers!”

A farmer living by a country road is increasingly annoyed by the speeding traffic past his
farm. Worried that his livestock are in danger he calls the police to put up a sign to ease
the situation. They put up a “Slow sign” but it has no effect. They try a “Children at Play”
and a “Pedestrian Crossing” sign but still no change. Infuriated the farmer asks if he can
try himself. A month later puzzled at the slow moving traffic past the farm the police
investigate and there in bold letters outside the entrance reads the farmers sign..."NUDIST
COLONY".

A motorist is busy working under the bonnet of his car.
A vagrant walks past and enquires what the trouble is.
“Piston broke!” replies the motorist.

“Ah yes”, shoots back the vagrant “ ..so am I!”

WANTED

1947/8 Dodge bonnet (both halves).
Contact Wynand 083 397 2390.

The club encourages you to make use of the newsletter to move some of the
smalls you’'ve accumulated. With so many members sizing down and moving you
are welcome to advertise ..remember “one man’s junk....”

contact us to
advertise here




DATES TO DIARISE

Please diarise the 11th of June when John Meiring will be doing a presentation of
a laymans approach to heart disease and its prevention. Clubhouse 6pm.

The club day on the 27th of July will provide one and all to clear out house and
home with a Flea Market so please pencil in that date.

AGM 2014

Just a reminder that our AGM will be on

Sunday 31 August 2014 and not on the 27th July
as previously listed on our events calendar.
Please take note of this.

087 736 2222 011 699 0783 madelene.wiese@fnb.co.za

WATERLESS COOLANT

Prevents corrosion inside your engine
Prevents hot spots & overheating
Eliminates electrolysis

Boils at 190°c

Freezing point below - 40°c

Stops cylinder liner cavitation
Eliminates after-boil

Reduces system pressure dramatically

info@TheClassicCar.co.za - KC 083 645 1604 - www.TheClassicCar.co.za







